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Date: Thursday 3rd September 2020
SAPOE SEPTEMBER 2020 CHAIRS UPDATE
When we met virtually in June we were in the midst of what can only be described as frantic activity.  Numerous online meetings, reading new guidance daily, trying to make sense of the situation and begin some planning to return to normality.  What is very clear at this stage is that normality is still some way off.  I do believe that SAPOE, as an organisation, has stepped up to the mark and contributed as much as possible supporting progress to date.
Myself, exec committee and SAPOE members have continued to represent SAPOE at various meetings and progressing projects including: SAAF, Adventure UK, NNOL, SOC (Scottish Outdoor Consortium), Scottish Government - Outdoor Learning Supporting Education Recovery group.
More importantly these meetings have resulted in some specific actions and projects which various people will update on during today’s meeting.
The Key projects are:

1. Teaching Learning Outdoors Online Module – material completed on time now just waiting for ES to sort some IT issues
2. Supporting Learning Outdoors Online Module  - material on target to be ready 1 October 2020
3. OEC guidance and supporting – coordinated by Willie White with Andrew Bradshaw representing SAPOE.  This project team produced two core documents to support the SG guidelines on offsite visits and residential outdoor centres
4. GOT funding – SAPOE GOT project group secured SG funding to take forward updates of the Going Out There resource for 2020-21
5. SG Outdoor Learning Supporting Education Recovery Group – SAPOE continue to input weekly to the action planning of this group.  More detailed update during the meeting.
6. Website Updates
Ongoing Tasks

It is not surprising, but still disappointing, that LA’s continue to make overarching decisions that are creating barriers to learning outdoors.  For this reason SAPOE exec wrote again to John Swinney this week with 2 key messages; urgent support for OEC’s and further clear direction for LA’s who are going beyond the SG guidance in their decision making.

SAPOE also intend to write again to CE and directors with a more direct ask in terms of allowing opportunities for outdoor learning and not creating barriers.  
Continued project input.  Many of the projects described above are still ongoing.  There is opportunity and a need for more SAPOE members to get involved.  If you are not able to join a project team directly there are still key opportunities to respond e.g the recent survey monkey circulated to quickly gather information only resulted in 16 responses from 32 authorities.  For SAPOE to be really effective and influence decision making we need to confidently know we are speaking for and representing outdoor learning in all Local Authorities.
Ali Dreyer

SAPOE Chair

